置 PETROGLYPH

Newsletter of the Arizona Archaeological Society

Volume 50, Number 3 www.AzArchSoc.org November 2013

The Arizona Site Steward Program: The Eyes and Ears for Cultural Preservation

The Arizona Site Steward Program supports cultural resource preservation and education through the partnership of statewide volunteers and public land managers. Arizona Site Stewards are a corps of trained volunteers who monitor sites on state and federal lands. These volunteers receive classroom and fieldwork instruction on culture history, archaeological methods, and recording techniques. Annual conferences and events connect Site Stewards to a community of avocational archaeologists, professional archaeologists, and Tribal members committed to the protection and preservation of Arizona's cultural resources. Through site monitoring, recording, and stabilization efforts, Site Stewards reduce archaeological looting and vandalism in Arizona. Every day Site Stewards make a critical contribution to safeguarding Arizona's heritage for future generations.

Please join us! The Program seeks passionate and committed volunteers to join the ranks of Arizona Site Stewards. Make a real difference in your community and contribute to the protection of archaeological sites today. Online applications are available on the Site Steward website: http://www.azsitestewardprogram.com/

Questions? Contact the Arizona Site Steward Program Coordinator, Sophie Kelly: skelly@azstateparks.gov.

The 14th Southwest Symposium: Social Networks in the American Southwest will be held on

Friday and Saturday, Jan. 10 and 11, 2014 at the University of Las Vegas, Nevada

(continued on page 2)

IN THIS ISSUE...

- 2: The 14th SW Symposium
- 2: Fielder Fund Update
- 3: Chapter News
- 9: Upcoming Conferences
- 10: Upcoming Events
- 11: Chapter Meeting Schedule

Next deadline is 5 pm on Wednesday, Nov. 20th



*****SAVE THE DATE****

THE 2014 ARCHAEOLOGY EXPO WILL BE HELD ON SATURDAY, MARCH 29, 2014 AT CATALINA STATE PARK 11570 N. Oracle Rd, Tucson, AZ (Continued from page 1)

...The 14th Southwest Symposium continued...

For more information or to register, go to http://anthro.unlv.edu/

Social organization and interaction have a long history of study in Southwestern archaeology. These issues will be re-investigated, using a contemporary lens, at the 14th Southwest Symposium. Topics to be explored include: how ideas spread across the landscape, how individuals integrated themselves with others, and how they interacted with people within and outside of their social group. Participants will explore these subjects in the symposium's first three sessions using new data and/or new theoretical approaches. The symposium's final session will deal with new methodological approaches being used in Southwestern archaeology. The session will highlight current studies that have found innovative ways to address questions using the archaeological record.

Session 1: Reconstructing Social Units in the American Southwest

Session 2: Re-integrating Diffusion Into American Archaeology: A Southwest Case Study

Session 3: Identity and Interaction on the Northern Frontier

Session 4: New Techniques for Examining Social Interaction in the American Southwest

Poster Session

Registration: Early registration for the conference is now open. Prior to Dec. 6, 2013, fees for regular attendees are \$80 and for students of accredited institutions \$40. Late registration fees, after Dec. 6, are \$90 for regular attendees and \$50 for students of accredited institutions.

Attendees can register and pay online, can mail in the completed form and payment, or can register on site. Online and mail-in registration will be accepted until Jan. 1; after that date, registration must be done on site.



Sunday Field Trip: There will be a field trip on Sunday, Jan. 12, to rock art sites at the Red Rock National Conservation Area. Rock art includes both petroglyphs and pictographs, and the field trip will be led by local rock art expert George Phillips. There is no charge for the field trip, but space is limited so we encourage you to sign up soon. Suburbans will be available to transport participants to and from the UNLV campus and the Red Rock NCA, departing campus at 8:30 am and returning at 2:30 pm. After visiting the rock art sites, we will picnic before returning to campus. Participants will have an option to purchase a box lunch for the picnic when they check in at the symposium.







Fielder Fund: Your Chance to Endow AAS Publications

The Fielder Fund was created by the Society in 1996 to inform the public about American Southwest history, archaeology, and anthropology through the support of publications and other media. The goal is to build a fund large enough that its annual interest can pay for publication of *The Arizona Archaeologist* and other publications. The name honors the Society's first publications team, Marje and Herb Fielder.

Thanks to William Henry for his \$50 monthly donation and Thanks to Donna Alpers who made a \$50 donation to the Fielder Fund in memory of Les Chapman. Les was a long time member of the Cochise Chapter and also a site Steward and received numerous awards for his work.

Balance: \$40,573.34

For more information, or to contribute, contact our AAS treasurer: Trudy Mertens, P. O. Box 819, Wickenburg, AZ 58358. Please include your chapter affiliation.

CHAPTER NEWS



Agua Fria Chapter

october Meeting: The Oct. 14th speaker was Sophia Kelly, who has worked as a professional archaeologist in Arizona since 2003. She received her MA and PhD from ASU and currently is the Cultural Resource Manager and Site Stewardship Coordinator for Arizona State Parks. Her research explores economic development among the Phoenix Basin Hohokam and the conditions that encouraged widespread reliance on the products of specialized craft producers. Unlike elsewhere in the American Southwest, Hohokam households used everyday items, such as pottery, that were manufactured miles from their homes. Highlights from the presentation are:

- Snaketown was a major producer of ceramics, creating some of the lightest and shiniest pots. It could have been such an important location due to its geographic centrality, social and ritual cache and proximity to raw materials. As early as AD 450, there was concentrated production, widespread distribution and almost complete reliance on specialists.
- The Phoenix Basin had a high dependence on pottery specialists some sites were all consumers.
- The collapse of ballcourts aligned with the collapse of the economic system ballcourts could have been the reason for such high demand since it was an important gathering and trading area.
- Specialized production centers were located in the sites with the largest ballcourts.
- Identifying factors of the trading network include population density, irrigation workloads, socially-valued goods and transport costs.
- Plainware producers are associated with low irrigation workloads.
- Direction of pottery flow was from the Gila to the Salt River, but not the other way around.
- Cloth may have been the missing link as currency.

November Meeting: The Nov. 11th speaker will be Doug Newton discussing the prehistory of the Eagletail Mountains, west of Tonopah. Doug completed his thesis on the Vascular Flora of the Eagletail Mountain Region in August 2012 for his MS degree at ASU. Additional information on the region included in the thesis are: 1) an analysis of the climate, based on 20 years of rainfall records; 2) a description of the geology and its influence on plant distribution; 3) a prehistory and history identifying archeological sites; 4) an analysis of food plants used by the Native Americans that suggests how they were able to live in the region; 5) a paleobotanical history based on an evaluation of pack-rat midden collections from mountain ranges around the region; 6) a comparison of the trees, shrubs, and perennials of the Eagletail Mountain Region with those of the Sierra Estrella and Kofa Mountains; and 7) a survey of non-native species.

Join us at the Meet and Greet the Speaker dinner at 5 pm at Applebee's, 59th and Peoria. Coffee and Cake will be served at 6:15 pm in the church rec room. The meeting starts at 7 pm at the West Valley Unitarian Universalist Church, 5904 West Cholla Street, Glendale, on the corner of Cholla and 59th Ave.

Upcoming events and hikes:

Nov. 23rd Steve Ross, Arizona State Land Manager, will take our chapter to the Picacho Petroglyphs.

April 12–13 A rock art recording project near Cave Creek – Seven Springs Wash. If interested, email rbattilana@azstateparks.gov.

Upcoming workshops: Maurice will be teaching another class in 2014. This one will focus on less well-known prehistoric cultures such as the Patayan, Hakatayan, Cohonino and Fremont.

Open chapter positions: We are looking for three directors and an archivist. If you are interested in any of the positions contact Paulette Gehlker or any of the board members (www.azarchsoc.org/AguaFria#Meetings). We have a terrific chapter and all of us would like to see it continue to grow and prosper.

Any donations for the regular monthly raffle would be greatly appreciated!

--Paulette Gehlker

(Continued from page 3)

....More CHAPTER NEWS....



Desert Foothills Chapter

October Meeting: Glenda Simmons announced the potential board members up for election this fall for 2014. The Oct. 9th meeting speaker was Dr. Barbara Mills, Prof. of Anthropology and American Indian Studies at the U of A and Curator of Archaeology at Arizona State Museum. The title of her presentation was *Transformation of Social Networks in the Late Pre-Hispanic US Southwest.* She studied archaeological assemblages between AD 1200 and 1500 divided into 50-year periods to identify settlements with greater connections, migration patterns, and the impact of spatial proximity.

Other: The Chapter filled two open positions. Paul Schoonover is learning the audio/visual position from Larry Morehouse. Roger Kearney is the new media writer for DFC.

Special News: The Christmas Party is at the Cave Creek Smokehouse (6245 Cave Creek Road) on Wednesday Dec. 11th at 6 pm. Paid reservations are due no later than Dec. 2nd and should be sent to Kathy Queen, 5311 E. Evans Dr., Scottsdale, AZ 85254. The cost is \$25 per adult meal (BBQ Combo or Vegetarian); for children under 10 years old the cost is \$11. There are no refunds; please get your reservations in early. You won't want to miss Joan Young's creativity for this year's "Plaid Tidings" event. Questions? Contact Joan at 623.551.1085.

November Meeting: The speaker for the Nov. 13th meeting is Carolina Butler, an Orme Dam activist in the 1970s and editor of a recent book titled "Oral History of the Yavapai." The Yavapai were present in our local North Central Arizona area during the various transitions to early explorers, settlers, miners, and ranchers. The cancelled Orme Dam project threatened the Fort McDowell area as we know it today, encouraging Yavapai elders Mike Harrison and John Williams to work with anthropologist Dr. Sigrid Khera on a 2-year project preserving the oral histories of the Yavapai people before the Orme Dam project might change the tribe's landscape forever. Carolina's book makes these oral histories public. Carolina asks that cash or checks be available for book purchases because she cannot process credit cards. The Nov. 13th meeting is at 7 pm in the community room of the Good Shepherd of the Hills Episcopal Church, 6502 E. Cave Creek Road, Cave Creek, AZ (near Dairy Oueen).

Classes and Workshops: Contact Mary Kearney for classes and workshops at maryk92@aol.com to sign up or for more information. Remember that classes and workshops are open to AAS members only and DFC members have priority.

Pigments and Dye Workshop: Al Cornell will explain how prehistoric cultures used pigments and dyes in their daily lives through rock art, baskets, textiles, and potteries. The seminar includes a collection of high-quality material, varying binders and vehicles dependent upon the type of surface in use, fabrication of support tools, demonstrations and hands-on activity. The class is Saturday, Nov. 9th from 9 am to 2 pm and is \$15 per member. The current status is wait-list only, do not delay adding your name.

Arizona Wilderness Safety and Survival: Al Cornell presents an outdoor seminar in Cave Creek's Gateway Desert Awareness Park, so please bring appropriate clothing (cold), water, knee pads, chair, snacks, and etc. This workshop includes how people get into wilderness trouble, threats to individuals, and minimal essentials for day hikes as well as basic survival skills (fire-shelter-signal). Think you don't require such information? Al works with search and rescue; most rescues are people out for the day and not sufficiently prepared. If you ever drive outside of Phoenix, you are in remote Arizona. If you like archaeology, you are very likely to visit less accessible locations. The class is from 9 am to 2 pm and is \$15 per member.

--Roger Kearney

(Continued on page 5)

(Continued from page 4)

....More CHAPTER NEWS....

S

Little Colorado River Chapter

September slipped away from me so I will combine our activities in this October report.

Sept. 7th: The Heritage Center in Springerville hosted a lecture by Dr. Jay Cravath titled *Along the California Trail*. Dr. Cravath shared the stories, struggles and fates of the ancient and varied travelers through Arizona and the legacies these explorers left. The journals, stories, songs and art that came from these travels are rich in revealing our state's explorers and citizens.

Sept. 21st: There was a wonderful equinox weekend at Camp Verde and the V Bar V. The trip to Camp Verde was very nice. Ken Zoll took us to a site called Big Cottonwood site and drove us by the Atkeson site which is often shown on the back cover of the American Archaeology magazine. It is owned by the Archaeological Conservancy and we had not gotten permission to visit it so we only looked at the 10-foot standing wall. Dinner was at Quince in Cottonwood on Saturday night, followed by a tour and talk about the Verde Valley Archaeological Center on Sunday morning. The Payson chapter of AAS was also in attendance. It is certainly impressive what the VVAC has been able to do in only 3 years!! The equinox at V- Bar-V was very well attended but I need much more time to absorb all that is there.

The Smithsonian exhibit, *Journey Stories*, was a huge success. There were more than 2500 visitors to this awesome exhibit. If this Exhibit comes to a rural community near you it is strongly recommended that you make every effort to take part in this historical event.

Oct. 20th: We enjoyed a lecture by Ann-Mary Lutzick, an AHC speaker. The title of her presentation was *Selling the Southwest: The Fred Harvey Company and the Promotion of Native American Cultures*. Ann-Mary has been the Director of the Old Trails Museum in Winslow since 2010, and she currently serves on the board of the Museum Association of Arizona. Her lecture detailed how the Santa Fe Railroad and the Fred Harvey Company vigorously promoted travel to the Southwest. The visual presentation explored both the benefits and drawbacks of the commercialization of Native American cultures.

Our November meeting will include a presentation by Dr. Mike Lawson, who is always informative, enlightening and entertaining! Our regular meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of each month in the Udall Room of the Springerville Town Hall complex. The business meeting is at 6:30 pm and our speaker/presentation is at 7 pm. You may contact Carol Farnsworth for more information at 928-333-3219 or farnsc570@gmail.com.

--Billye Wilda



Northern Arizona Chapter

The Northern Chapter of the Arizona Archaeological Society met on Tuesday, Oct. 15, to hear a presentation by Joey LaValley on *Great Basin Prehistory and Obsidian: A Look Into How Hunter-Gatherers Lived and Moved Across the High Desert*. As a recent transplant from Nevada, he quickly realized the archaeology in Arizona was very different than that of the Great Basin. While the Archaic tradition of the Southwest developed into sedentary and agricultural lifeways, most prehistoric groups in the Great Basin continued the Archaic way of life up until contact with Euro-Americans. Throughout much of the region hunter-gatherers moved about the landscape procuring various resources across vast distances. Of all the resources gathered, obsidian has proven to be the one of the few remaining and most informative to archaeologists. Through obsidian analysis, the movement of prehistoric peoples across the landscape and trade or exchange networks can be identified. The presentation summarized Great Basin prehistory and described several aspects of prehistoric hunter-gatherer movement and exchange, as determined by obsidian studies.

(Continued on page 6)

(Continued from page 5)

....More CHAPTER NEWS....

Joey LaValley is currently a freelance CRM archaeologist and recently moved here from Reno, Nevada, where he received his Master's degree in anthropology with an emphasis in prehistoric archaeology. His thesis focused on obsidian and land-use in northwest Nevada. His archaeological experience spans from field schools in South Carolina and Africa to CRM projects in California, Oregon, Nevada, Utah, Idaho, and Arizona. While prehistoric archaeology was the emphasis for his degree, Joey also enjoys a good 'can dump' or historic mine shaft. If you have any questions or job prospects feel free to contact him at sjlavalley@gmail.com.

The Northern Arizona Chapter meets on the 3rd Tuesday of the month from 7 to 9 pm in the auditorium at the Peaks Senior Living, 3150 N Winding Brook Rd, Flagstaff.

--Evelyn Billo



Phoenix Chapter

October Meeting: Our Oct. 10th meeting featured Dr. Todd Bostwick, who gave us a slideshow and talk on The Ancient and Modern Maya of Guatemala and Honduras. Todd took us along on his trip to the Mayan sites of Copan, Quirigua and Tikal where he had taken many photographs of the beautiful archaeological sites and the monuments within them as well as of the people and their beautiful homeland.

November Meeting: Our Nov. 14th talk is on the Urban Archaeology of the Valley Metro Central Phoenix/ East Valley Light Rail Transit Project by Glennda Luhnow, M.A, R.P.A., from Archaeological Consulting Services, Ltd., Tempe. Between 2005 and 2008, Archaeological Consulting Services, Ltd. (ACS) served as the archaeological contractor for the construction phase of the Valley Metro Central Phoenix/East Valley Light Rail Transit project. The project investigated 29 archaeological sites, including habitations sites such as Pueblo Grande, La Plaza, and Dutch Canal Ruin, crossed numerous Hohokam and Historic era canal alignments, and found over 1,000 individual archaeological features.

Glennda was the Senior Project Manager for ACS for the archaeology of the project, which included 3 years of monitoring, testing, and data recovery fieldwork.. Her talk will focus on the results of the project in Phoenix, but will also provide an overview of what they found at the Hohokam habitation site of La Plaza, located on the ASU campus at the foot of Tempe Butte.

December Meeting: Our December meeting and potluck will be on Dec. 12th and will feature Dr. Michael Smith, ASU, who will talk about Three Mysteries: My Search for Aztec Families and Communities. For more information go to http://calixtlahuaca.blogspot.com/.

Upcoming Hikes/Tours:

- Nov. 9: We will join the San Tan Chapter on a hike led by Dr. David Doyel to visit two sites on the Barry M. Goldwater Gunnery Range East, in the desert south of Gila Bend. For more information contact Marie Britton (480-827-8070 or mbrit@cox.net).
- Nov. 23: We will join the Agua Fria Chapter on a hike to see the Picacho Petroglyphs with t Steve Ross, Arizona State Land Manager. Details should be available by the Nov. 14th meeting. We are also working on several other hikes to take place in the spring.

The Phoenix Chapter meets at 7 pm on the 2nd Thursday of each month in the Community Room at the Pueblo Grande Museum, 4619 E. Washington St., Phoenix. We take the speaker to dinner at 5:30 pm at the Ruby Tuesday Restaurant on 44th Street and Washington just northwest of the museum. If you are interested in having dinner with the speaker, please call or email Marie (480-827-8070 or mbrit@cox.net) so that she can reserve a large enough table.

--Ellie Large

(Continued from page 6)

....More CHAPTER NEWS....



Rim Country Chapter

On Saturday, Nov. 16th we meet again to welcome Kim Spurr from the Museum of Northern Arizona. Kim was one of three crew chiefs for the MNA -NPS Grand Canyon Archaeological Project. Between 2006 and 2009, the Museum of Northern Arizona and the National Park Service joined forces to conduct excavation at nine prehistoric sites along the Colorado River in the Grand Canyon. This large-scale project offered an opportunity to test current theories and explore new questions about human adaptation and cultural interaction. Many results of the project were presented in an exhibit hosted at the Grand Canyon and at MNA.

Kim's presentation: *New Insights into Grand Canyon Archaeology: A Retrospective of Excavations along the Colorado River*, will explore in more detail some of the intriguing findings of the project and new research questions that emerged.

Kim has participated in a variety of other projects for MNA including archaeological site assessment along trails and rim areas at Grand Canyon and documentation of historic trails at Canyon de Chelly. She also works as a bioarchaeologist, both for MNA and as a consultant throughout the Southwest, to document human burials from archaeological excavations and discovery situations, and assist with repatriation of human remains to Native American tribes.

We meet at at 10 am in The Church of the Holy Nativity, Fellowship Hall, 1414 Easy Street, in Payson.

There will be a hike following our meeting to local ruin sites led by Bob and Del Wright.

--Evelyn Christian



SAN TAN CHAPTER

November Meeting: Scott Wood will be talking to our chapter about his recent work at the Goat Camp site in Payson Arizona. This site is located on Tonto National Forest and is jointly managed by the City of Payson and the forest. It is located near an active hiking trail and is being preserved so it can be open to the public.

October Meeting: Dave Doyel gave us a presentation on the work that has been done on the Barry M. Goldwater Gunnery Range (BMGR) at Gila Bend. The range runs from Gila Bend south to the Mexican Border and is separated into two sections, one for the Air Force (the eastern area, which encompasses over 1000 sq. miles), and the southern section for the US Navy and Marines. Dave works for the Air Force and had very detailed maps of the areas surveyed during his work there. All the natural water sites are considered sacred sites.

The Field Trip to the BMGR, East. is BACK ON! For those who have previously confirmed, please reconfirm with Marie Britton with an email (mbrit@cox.net) as soon as possible. Date remains the same – Nov. 9th from 9 am to 4 pm. Please bring a lunch, water, sunscreen, a hat and good hiking shoes. The meeting place is still to be determined. Likely visitation sites include Chris Glyphs, a tinaja with rock art in an upland desert setting, and Lago Seco, the largest habitation site on the range in a lowland desert setting.

The San Tan Historical Society is celebrating Sylvia Acuna's new book about Queen Creek with an **Open House** and Book Signing on Nov. 23 from 9 am to 2 pm at the San Tan Historical Society Museum, 20425 S. Old Ellsworth Road, Queen Creek, 480-987-9380, at the corner of Queen Creek Road and Ellsworth Road. (Old Ellsworth Road ends in front of the museum.) Author Sylvia G. Acuña and her family have resided in the Ranchos Jardines neighborhood of Queen Creek since 1995. She is a member of the San Tan Historical Society and past president of the Friends of the Queen Creek Library.

The book follows the development of Queen Creek from Charles Rittenhouse's 1919 thousand-acre Queen Creek Farms Company to the railroad settlement called Rittenhouse, renamed Queen Creek in 1947, to the incorpora-

(Continued on page 8)

(Continued from page 7)

....More CHAPTER NEWS....

tion of the town of Queen Creek in 1989 when it became Arizona's 84th municipality. It is located 35 miles southeast of Phoenix.

Our meetings are held in the San Tan Historical Society Museum at 20425 S Old Ellsworth Road in Queen Creek on the second Wednesday of each month from September to May. The presentation begins at 7:30 pm. For more information on our group, contact Marie Britton at 480-827-8070 or Earla Cochran at 489-655-6733.

-- Marie Britton

THE .

Verde Valley Chapter

Our November meeting will be held at 7 pm on the 21st at the Sedona Public Library, 3250 White Bear Road, Sedona. Our speaker will be Neil Weintraub, Williams and Tusayan Ranger District Archaeologist for the past 23 years. Neil is responsible for the management, interpretation, and protection of 7,000 archaeological sites on the Kaibab National Forest, south of Grand Canyon National Park. Prior to that, Neil was an archaeological technician on the Coconino National Forest for 2-1/2 years, where he conducted an archaeological survey. In addition, Neil, as a research assistant and field archaeologist, led surveys and excavations, conducted statistical analyses, wrote technical reports, catalogued artifacts, worked on major projects, and directed the Elden Pueblo Field School for two summers.

On Saturday, Nov. 9, Ron Krug will lead a field trip to new sites he has discovered during reconnaissance surveys for Peter Pilles south of Winslow. This trip is limited to 20 hikers, to avoid damage to the sites. Please note: this is a hiking trip. There will be a trip for limited hikers or non-hikers coming up in the winter.

Last spring a number of members completed GPS courses given by Al Cornell and his team. Recently several members took the land navigation course. We are very close to completing a basic Southwestern Prehistory class that was conducted by email over the summer. There is a strong likelihood of a class on projectile point identification possibly in December.

Jerry Ehrhardt will be continuing his 12-year-long series of site surveys, concentrating this year at Mud Tanks Basin and Hackberry Basin. Come prepared to work and to learn. These hikes are not easy, but they are fun.

Our Chapter sustained a stunning loss this past week when our beloved Phyllis Lindberg came to the end of her most productive life. Phyllis, a Phi Beta Kappa member, was an accomplished naturalist and birder. She spent a number of years as a Volunteer at Red Rock State Park, conducting numerous Earth Walks, Full Moon hikes, and bird walks, as well as setting up and caring for the wildflower display every spring for the Forest Service at the Red Rock Visitor Center. She worked as a librarian at the Sedona Public Library, and later put in many hours there as a volunteer. In addition, Phyllis and her husband Paul were long-time members of the Westerners, the Verde Valley Archaeological Society, as well as honorary members of the Gem and Mineral Club. Phyllis, you will be missed by many!

For more information, please contact Chuck Jenkins at cjenkins@npgcable.com.

--Louise Fitzgerald



Yavapai Chapter

Hopi Trip: Thirty-three members ventured to Hopi the weekend of October 4th through the 6th. The trip, organized by Flo Reynolds, Eileen Chalfoun, and Filmer Kewanyama, was a rare experience for the group who enjoyed the hospitality of the people of the villages of the three mesas, learning of the Hopi ways and viewing

(Continued on page 9)

(Continued from page 8)

....More CHAPTER NEWS....

sites not often seen by the general public. The chapter is especially grateful to Fil for leading the tour and to Lee Wayne Lomayestewa for his guidance at Tutuveni and Dawa Park. It was truly a unique adventure.

October Meeting: Members at the Oct. 17th meeting were treated to an enlightening behind-the-scenes look at the planning of a museum exhibit when Sandy Lynch of the Sharlot Hall Museum presented *Clovis in the Hood: The Making of a Prehistory Exhibit*.

Willow Lake Pithouses Stabilization Project: On Saturday, Oct. 19th, participating members met at the Willow Lake Pithouses for an orientation to the stabilization project. Fred Kraps discussed the work plan and organized the group into crews. Our work will begin in November.

State Meeting Preparations: The board has been putting the final touches on plans for the meeting to be held Nov. 2, 2013. Sixty people have registered to date. A marvelous variety of auction items have been collected that will add to the excitement of the event.

November: Our Nov. 21st meeting will include a presentation about Tuzigoot; our field trip will be to the site.

--Julie Rucker

Upcoming Conferences



SOCIETY FOR AMERICAN ARCHAEOLOGY

SAA 79th Annual Meeting

Austin, Texas April 23-27, 2014 www.saa.org



Conference on Archaeoastronomy of the American Southwest: Charting a Formal Methodology for Cultural Astronomy Research

June 6 – 8, 2014, ASU School of Earth and Space Exploration Marston Exploration Theater, Tempe, Arizona http://www.scaas.org/2014conference



American Rock Art Research Association Conference 2014

July 4 - 7, 2014, Rock Springs, Wyoming http://www.arara.org/2014_conference_introduction.html

If you would like to receive The Petroglyph by e-mail:

Use the form on the website to sign up, or send an e-mail to selectrolsystem with the words "e-mail my Petroglyph" in the subject line and indicate your name and chapter. Of course your dues must be current!

Membership Dues Are Now Being Accepted For 2014

Memberships expire on Dec. 31, 2013. See your chapter treasurer to renew your membership soon. Only members at large may renew online or by contacting the state membership chair (slesko4@cox.net)

UPCOMING EVENTS

AAHS Archaeological and Historical Society. Meets in Duval Auditorium, Univ. Medical Center, 1501 N. Campbell Avenue, north of Speedway, www.az-arch-and-hist.org AHC Arizona Humanities Council, www.azhumanities.org ARCE-AZ American Research Center in Egypt, Arizona Chapter, arce.arizona.edu AIA Archaeological Institute of America, Central Arizona Society, aiacentralarizonasociety.wordpress.com ASW Archaeology Southwest, Tucson, www.archaeologysouthwest.org, 520-882-6946

OPAC Old Pueblo Archaeology Center, 2201 W. 44th Street, Tucson; 520-798-1201, www.oldpueblo.org. PGM Pueblo Grande Museum, 4619 E. Washington St., Phoenix; 602-495-0901, www.pueblogrande.com.

PGMA Pueblo Grande Museum Auxiliary, www.pueblogrande.org

UASA University of Arizona School of Anthropology, Haury Building, anthropology.arizona.edu

Nov. 5, 5-7:30 pm, ASW, Tucson, Archaeology Café: *3,000 Years of Migration* by E. Charles (Chuck) Adams at Casa Vicente, 375 S. Stone Avenue, Tucson. Gather after 5 pm, presentations begin by 6:15 pm.

Nov. 6 & 20, 2-2:30 pm, PGM, Tour: *Behind the Scenes Tour* of the museum with Curator of Collections Holly Young. Learn about the artifacts that are not on display in the museum and see how museums care for their collections. Space is limited. Please sign up at the front desk to reserve your spot.

Nov. 6, 7:30-9 pm, PGMA, Phoenix, Lecture: *Retracing the Footsteps of Martha Summerhayes in the Arizona Territory - 1874-1878* by Wayne Ranney. Martha Summerhayes was a well-traveled and educated woman from Massachusetts who, in 1874, followed her husband, Lt. John Summerhayes, to his various Army posts in the Arizona Territory. In 1911, she published a memoir of her time here called Vanished Arizona, which continues to be in print today.

Nov. 7, 5:30 pm, ARCE-AZ, Tucson, Presentation: *Space Archaeology and Remote Sensing* by Sarah Parcak at the U of A Bryant Bannister Building, 1215 E. Lowell Street, Tucson.

Nov. 7, 6 pm, AIA, ASU Tempe, Talk: *Ancient Roman Visual Humor in its Social and Archaeological Contexts* by John R. Clarke, Regents Professor, Univ. of Texas-Austin. This lecture examines a broad range of objects, from wall paintings to ceramics, emphasizing the dal context of the built environment and the social status of viewers. Archaeological sites, as well as a range of ancient texts, inscriptions, and graffiti, provide the background for understanding the how and why of humorous imagery. In Murdock Hall 101.

Nov. 9, 8 – 11 am, PGM, Phoenix, *Petroglyph Discovery Hike*: An experienced Pueblo Grande Museum guide will lead participants on a three-mile, three-hour interpretive hike to Hieroglyphic Canyon in South Mountain Park. Difficult. Register by Nov. 7. Cost: \$8; Ages: 12 and up; for details go to the PGM website.

Nov. 9, 11 am-noon, Library Presenters, Tucson, Presentation: *Southwestern Rock Calendars and Ancient Time Pieces* by archaeologist Allen Dart at Pima County Public Library's Southwest Branch, Tucson.

Nov. 11, 11 am-4 pm, PGM, Special Event: *15th Annual Veterans Day Gourd Dance and Potluck*. Gourd Dancing starts at 11:30 am and is conducted by the Arizona Territorial Gourd Society. Bring your favorite potluck dish to share during the break between dances.

Nov. 13, 6-7:30 pm, Library Presenters, Tucson, Presentation: *Arts and Culture of Ancient Southern Arizona Hohokam Indians* by archaeologist Allen Dart at Pima County Public Library's Valencia Branch, Tucson.

Nov. 18, 7:30 pm, AAHS, Tucson, Talk: *Prehistory, Personality, and Place: Emil W. Haury and the Mogollon Controversy* by Jefferson Reid. Emil Haury's definition of the ancient Mogollon in the 1930s triggered a major intellectual controversy centered on whether the Mogollon were truly a different culture or merely a backwoods variant of Ancestral Pueblo People.

Nov. 19, 5:30-7 pm, ASW, Phoenix, Archaeology Café: *The First Phoenix Cemetery – and More* by archaeologist Mark Hackbarth. Talk begins at 6 pm in the Aztec Room of Macayo's on Central Avenue.

(Continued on page 11)

(Continued from page 10)

... More UPCOMING EVENTS

Nov. 21, OPAC, Tucson: Dinner & Presentation: *Archaeological Resource Crime* with BIA Regional Archaeologist Garry J. Cantley at Guillermo's Double LL Mexican Restaurant, South Tucson. Call 520-798-1201 to confirm your reservation before 5 pm Wed., Nov. 20.

Nov. 22, 10 - 11 am, PGM, Phoenix, Tour: *The Park of Four Waters Tour* takes you on a tour through undeveloped, natural desert to the ruins of some of the Hohokam canal systems. This is a first-come, first-served tour. Space is limited. Please sign up at the front desk to reserve your spot.

Nov. 30, OPAC, Tucson, Carpool Tour: *Rock Art and Archaeology of Ventana Cave* with archaeologist Allen Dart. Departs from Tucson.

Nov. 21, 10-11:30 am, Library Presenters, Ajo, Presentation: *Archaeology and Cultures of Arizona* by archaeologist Allen Dart at Pima County Public Library's Salazar-Ajo Branch, 33 Plaza, Ajo, Arizona.

0					
	CHAPTER MEETING SCHEDULE				
96	Chapter	Location	Date & Time	Membership [5]	
Ī	Agave House	Black Mesa Ranger Station Conf. Rm. 2748 Hwy. 260, Overgaard	4 th Wed., 6:30 pm	Gloria Kurzhals 928-536-3056	
	Agua Fria	West Valley Unitarian Universalist Church 5904 W. Cholla St., Glendale	2 nd Mon., 7 pm Sept. thru May	Chris Reed 623-561-9161	
966	Desert Foothills	The Good Shepherd of the Hills Community Building, 6502 E Cave Creek Rd., Cave Creek	2 nd Wed., 7 pm Sept. thru May	Glenda Simmons 928-684-3251	
	Homolovi Little Colorado	Winslow Chamber of Commerce 523 W. 2nd Street, Winslow Casa Museum, 418 East Main	3 rd Thurs., 7 pm 3 rd Mon., 7 pm	Karen Berggren 928-607-1836 Shari Anderson	
	River	Springerville	3 Mon., 7 pm	928-536-2375	
اعاقاو	Northern Arizona	The Peaks "Alpine Room" 3150 N. Winding Brook Road Flagstaff	3 rd Tues., 7 pm Sept. thru Nov., Jan. thru June	Peggy Taylor 928-526-8963	
98	Phoenix	Pueblo Grande Museum 4619 E. Washington, Phoenix	2 nd Thurs., 7 pm Sept. thru May	Bob Unferth 602-371-1165	
98	Rim Country	Church of the Holy Nativity, The Cottage 1414 North Easy Street, Payson	3 rd Sat., 10 am	Carolyn Walter 928-474-4419	
	San Tan	San Tan Historical Society Museum Ellsworth & Queen Creek Roads Queen Creek	2 nd Wed., 7:30 pm Sept. thru May	Marie Britton 480-827-8070	
عامام	Verde Valley	Sedona Public Library 3250 White Bear Road Sedona	4 th Thurs., 7 pm, Sept. thru May 3 rd Thurs., 7 pm, Noy and Dec.	Ron Krug 928-284-9357 928-477-3020	
اكاكاكا	Yavapai	Pueblo of the Smoki Museum 147 North Arizona St., Prescott	3 rd Thurs., 7 pm Sept. thru Nov. Jan. thru June.	Sue Ford 928-778-5795	



Arizona Archaeological Society Box 9665 Phoenix, Arizona 85068 NONPROFIT ORG. US POSTAGE PAID PHOENIX AZ Permit No. 645

Dated material:
Please deliver promptly.
Thank you!

OR CURRENT RESIDENT

STATE OFFICERS

Paddi Mozilo, Chair 41201 N. School House Rd Cave Creek, AZ 85331 480-595-9255 docqb@yahoo.com

Sandy Haddock, 1st Vice Chair 6901 East Windsor Avenue Scottsdale, AZ 85257 480-481-0582 azmacaw44@cox.net

Fred Kraps, 2nd Vice Chair 739 Douglas Ave. Prescott, AZ 86301 928-273-8877 fkraps@mac.com Trudy Mertens, Treasurer P.O. Box 819 Wickenburg, AZ 85358 928-684-0077 shardguard@interwrx.com

Glenda Simmons, Secretary PO Box 780 Wickenburg, AZ 85358 928-684-3251 Fax 928-684-3259 glendaann@hughes.net

Sylvia Lesko, Membership 865 S. Oak Street Gilbert, AZ 85233 480-497-4229 slesko4@cox.net

Alan Troxel Archivist, Historian and Collections alantroxel@yahoo.com

PUBLICATIONS

Ellie Large, Petroglyph Chair and Editor, the petroglyph@cox.pet

thepetroglyph@cox.net

Linda Dorsey, Webmaster ldorsey6@cox.net

Alan Ferg, Arizona Archaeologist Series Editor Ferg@email.arizona.edu

Ken Zoll, *Arizona Archaeologist* Series Production Editor zollken88@gmail.com

CERTIFICATION & EDUCATION DEPARTMENT

Chair: Vacant

Trudy Mertens, Treasurer P.O. Box 819 Wickenburg, AZ 85358 928-684-0077 shardguard@interwrx.com

Joan Young, Education 623-551-1085 joanpyoung@msn.com

Allen Dart, Advisor 520-798-1201 adart@OldPueblo.org

LEGISLATIVE LIAISON

Kevin J. Palmer 480-515-2211 kjp@smainstitute.com

OBJECTIVES OF AAS:

To foster interest and research in the archaeology of Arizona

To encourage better public understanding and concern for archaeological and cultural resources

To protect antiquities by discouraging exploitation of archaeological resources

To aid in the conservation and preservation of scientific and archaeological data and associated sites

To serve as a bond between the professionals and the avocational non-professionals

To increase knowledge and improve the skill of members in the disciplines of archaeology

To participate in investigations in the field of archaeology and to put the information so obtained into published form

To publish a journal and such monographs as the publications committee deems appropriate

ADVISORS

Joan Clark Alan Ferg John Hohmann, Ph.D Gary Stumpf